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This term we have seen the seasons change to Djilba (Aug – Sept). The Noongar
Season ‘Djilba' is represented by the colour pink as it symbolises growth of
wildflowers and plants. This is the time when we observe a mixture of wet, cold
days and warmer days, often the nights are cool. 

As we wrap up Term 3 there is much to celebrate. It has been a busy and
productive term. During the last few weeks, we have celebrated our Annual Sports
Carnivals, R U OK? Day and our wonderful artwork at Artacular. I would like to
thank Mr Ben Voges (RLPS) and Mrs Ange Regler (Mandurah) and their team of
helpers in successfully organising our Annual Sports Carnivals. 

Open Nights took place in week 7/8 at our Pinjarra and Bungaree campus. We
enjoyed seeing our families at the Open Nights and sharing your child’s learning
journey. Open Night at RLPS will be held on the 20th September 5-6:30pm.
Artacular is also on display at Open Night and we welcome all parents/caregivers
to view our amazing artwork on display in the library and undercover area.  Many
thanks to Mrs Hirsiger and her team of helpers for making this event so
spectacular and keeping visual arts alive for our students and the community. The
artwork students produced across all our campuses is outstanding.  
 
R U OK? Day was acknowledged across all campuses on Thursday 14th
September. The day is a reminder that we are all here to help each other and offer
positive help seeking assistance when needed. This is a whole community
responsibility. Thank you for being involved and wearing yellow in support. 

Our annual School Survey has been sent to all PLDS families via Connect and
Seesaw. Could you please take the time to offer your feedback about our
wonderful school. Your feedback about our school community is very important to
us in our ongoing journey of school improvement. The Survey will close on Friday
22nd  September. 

Term 3 is always one of our busiest, so I would like to thank our staff, students and
members of the school community who work together to make our school as great
as it is. Many thanks to parents and caregivers for your continued support of your
children ensuring they come to school every day ready to learn, well rested, with
healthy lunches, in uniform and home practice completed. 



Thank you to our Teachers and Education Assistants for their relentless commitment
to the learning programs they deliver, always full of fun and enthusiasm and
successful outcomes. Thanks also to the Admin Team and support staff in the office
at all our sites, the Speech Pathology Team and the Outreach Team. Finally, a big
thanks to all our students who bring energy and excitement for learning and smiles to
school every day.

At the end of this term, we wish Mrs Dubbelman and Mrs Butt all the very best for the
upcoming birth of their children. Thank you both for all your hard work and dedication
to the students, teachers, and community at Peel LDS.  

I would like to wish everyone a well-deserved safe and happy holiday break. We look
forward to seeing you all back for an exciting term 4. All four campuses of Peel LDS
resume school for Term 4 on Tuesday 10th Oct. 

Stay safe and well, 

Anita Neeson
Deputy Principal

PLDS Admin | Book Week 2023 



In Team 3.3 we have had an amazing
Term 3 with an incursion from Scitech
where one of our activities was to
design, make and test a space shuttle
prototype. We found this both exciting,
challenging and gave us a small insight
into what Scientists do and how
persistent they need to be. 

 RLPS CAMPUS
ROOM 3.3

Shortly after that we celebrated Book Week where we all dressed up in as a book
character and paraded around the oval. We loved sharing our books with our families
and friends. 



 RLPS CAMPUS

Moreover, in Maths, we have been learning lots of new
concepts in class such as reading and writing compass
directions so we can follow and create maps and
directions, comparing the size of fractions by cutting up
fruit and how to count money and calculate change. 



 RLPS CAMPUS

What a busy term we have had in 3.4! This term we have participated in NAIDOC
Week, the Women’s Soccer World Cup, Pyjama Day, Science Week, Book Week,
Speech Pathologist and EA Appreciation weeks and have been busy getting ready for
our faction carnival in Week 9 and Open Night in Week 10!

In Week 6, we participated in Book Week with the whole school. We got to dress up
as our favourite character from a story and then parade our costumes around on the
oval in front of parents and all the other classes. When the parade was over, we read
our story with our parents or friends during ‘Books on a Blanket’. We were able to
share our love of reading with each other by sharing our favourite books. When
‘Books on a Blanket’ was finished, we went back into class to write a book review of
our story to put on a class tree.

ROOM 3.4



A big congratulations to Arlo from 3.4 and Eliza from 3.3 for having the winning
team in the Women’s World Cup – Spain. The students have enjoyed learning
about the different countries that participated in the World Cup. Each student
chose 2 countries out of a hat and they became the teams the students followed
and researched. 

RLPS CAMPUS

A big thank you to Mrs Bullock from all of us
in 3.4 for being an amazing educator, for
being kind and caring, for having a calming
nature and for always helping us!! We
appreciate you!!

Thank You Mrs Bullock



RLPS CAMPUS
D2

Term 3 in D2 has been busy, busy, busy!! We have been researching a
sea creature each week and have looked at starfish, jellyfish, stingrays,
sea snakes, turtles, crayfish and sea urchins. We have found out some
very interesting and amazing facts for these creatures and it has
motivated some children to do extra project work at home as well.

We also had our Book Week dress up parade and Books on Blankets earlier this term.
There were many different characters and costumes, in all colours shapes and sizes.
There were a lot of parents that were able to come to the parade and then also stayed
on to read with their children back at the classroom. It was definitely an exciting and
energetic day.

We had a construction site set up in D2 this term where the children were able to put
on their safety gear before entering the work site to build and tinker with tools and
other equipment. 



We enjoyed it so much that we even learnt about brick laying and built ourselves
our own, edible wall with biscuits and chocolate. Delicious!! 

RLPS CAMPUS

Our most recent big adventure has been our
Kindy and Pre-Primary Sports Carnival. Every
Kindy and Pre-Primary child ran in a 50m race
and then we split into class groups to complete
8 different activities as rotations. The sack race
and bean bag balancing were big favourites. A
super effort was put in on the day from
everyone in D2. Great enthusiasm,
sportsmanship, perseverance, and enjoyment
shown and modelled throughout the activities.
Great to see so many parents there to help
support, encourage and cheer on their kids too. 

So now a quieter few days before the holidays
and D2 are all very much looking forward to see
what Term 4 holds in store for them!



RLPS CAMPUS



PINJARRA CAMPUS
For Pinjarra students in Year 1-6, after lots of practising and preparation, the day of the
Faction Sports Carnival arrived. Everyone had lots of fun playing team games and
competing in races. Unfortunately the weather turned stormy in the afternoon and the final
relay and presentations had to be postponed until another day. The K/PP sports day will be
held in Term 4. 

The recent Constable Care puppet show was entertaining and informative and taught us all
important messages about getting to school safely by bike, car and walking. An important
reminder on how to stay safe on the road. 

Students have been having
lots of fun in science
developing their oral
language and world
knowledge through making
predictions, experiments
and discussions. They have
made celery change colour,
observed their plants grow
and learnt about spiny leaf
insects. 

K/PP students had LOTS of
messy fun at the annual
Mud Play Day. 



National NAIDOC Week celebrations are held across Australia in the first week of
July each year (Sunday to Sunday), to celebrate and recognise the history, culture
and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. NAIDOC Week is
an opportunity for all Australians to learn about First Nations cultures and histories
and participate in celebrations of the oldest, continuous living cultures on earth. The
2023 National NAIDOC Week theme was For Our Elders. Across every generation,
Elders have played, and continue to play, an important role and hold a prominent
place in communities and families. They are cultural knowledge holders, trailblazers,
nurturers, advocates, teachers, survivors, leaders, hard workers and our loved ones.
They guide our generations and pave the way for us to take the paths we can take
today. Guidance, not only through generations of advocacy and activism, but in
everyday life and how to place ourselves in the world.  

We were also very privileged to have Steven Bennell’s nan Ivy come and share her
wonderful experience growing up. This term we have been studying about ‘Past’ and
‘Present’ and students had the privileged of asking her about her past. We had lots
of very interesting questions from the students who were curious about the toys she
played with etc. She even brought in some hand made dolls to show the students. It
was an amazing experience for students to sit and listen and learn about her past
experiences and compare it with their experience. 

BUNGAREE CAMPUS



  APRIL 2023 -   ISSUE 2 BUNGAREE CAMPUS
This week at PLDS Bungaree we celebrated NAIDOC WEEK by participating in
various rotations. The rotations consisted of singing and dancing, dot painting,
playing Nongaar games, making friendship bracelets.

One rotation was outside games based on traditional games. 

The first game was called Wana and it is played in the southwest of Western
Australia by Noongar girls. The students stood behind a cone and threw bean bags
into a bucket that was sitting in a hula hoop. A defender is chosen to stand in front
of the bucket and block the bean bags. 

The second game was called Koolchee and it is played near Lake Eyre South
Australia by the Diyari people. They students stood in hoops facing each other.
They need to roll their balls at each other at the same time and try to knock each
others ‘koolchee’ away. 



BUNGAREE CAMPUS
In this NAIDOC activity, we learnt all about the boomerang, which is an Aboriginal
hunting tool. Students got to paint and decorate a boomerang template using the
Aboriginal flag colours of black, yellow & red, and Aboriginal symbols. The finished
boomerang art looked fabulous!

Our last rotation was ‘Singing
and Dancing.’ During this
rotations we learned the
songs “If you’re happy and
you know it,” “Head, shoulders,
knees and toes” and “Twinkle,
Twinkle” in Noongar language. 

It has been a very busy term at our Bungaree
Campus! In Week 8 we had our Edu-Dance
concert. We have spent Wednesdays this term
learning our dances and then performed them.
We all did an amazing job!



BUNGAREE CAMPUS
ROOM 3

This term all students in
Room 3 participated in
Edu-Dance. Edu-Dance
focuses on physical
fitness, dance confidence,
developing self-esteem in
students and teamwork.
Students thoroughly
enjoyed participating in
the program each week. In
Week 8 the program
concluded with a dance
performance. Parents
were invited to come and
view the performance. We
were super proud of each
and every student who
put in their fantastic
efforts to make the
concert a huge success. 



 BUNGAREE CAMPUS

Congratulations to all our Merit & PBS winners. 
We are super proud of all your achievements. 



MANDURAH CAMPUS
We have had an action packed and fast paced end to Term 3. It has been fantastic
to be able to join our host school peers to take part in so many fun events. We have
one more event on Wednesday when we participate in our REACH reward day, to
celebrate another term of learning and collabo 3. It has been fantastic to be able to
join our host school peers to take part in so many fun events. We have one more
event on Wednesday when we participate in our REACH Reward Day, to celebrate
another term of learning and collaboration. 

During Week 5 we celebrated NAIDOC week with our Community Breakfast event.
Everyone came together to have a delicious breakfast of kangaroo burgers,
crocodile sausages, lemon myrtle pancakes, fruit platters and many other
delicacies. A great morning was had by all.

Students also took part in some fantastic rotations to celebrate NAIDOC on Friday,
they learned many amazing things throughout the day. 



 MANDURAH CAMPUS

During Week 6 we celebrated Book Week, with staff and students dressing up to
promote reading.

Students enhanced their swimming ability
during Weeks 7 and 8 when they
participated in swimming lessons. Students
are to be commended on their perseverance
and behaviour throughout the lessons.  
Thank you to our Room 11 friends, for making
the amazing thank you for the wonderful
swimming teachers. 



MANDURAH CAMPUS

We checked in on our peers,
looked after ourselves as we
wore yellow accessories and
checked in with each other,
to celebrate R U OK? Day.

It was fantastic to see so many families and friends join us for the Athletics
Carnival which was held on Friday the 15th with blue faction winning the day.
Congratulations to everyone for the sportsmanship shown on the day.
Congratulations also to our Championship medal winners. 



COMMUNITY NEWS
















